
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

        
  

DON’T FORGET …    

School reopens on Monday 24th April 

May day Bank Holiday - Monday 1st May (school will be closed) 
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Congratulations to 
    Our Gold Stars goes to: Cole and Dylan 

 

Attendopoly was won by Miss Vardy’s Class 

 

Nominated by the Midday Meal Supervisors and achieving a place on Top 

Table at lunchtime this week are … Zoe, Daisy, Jaiden, Daniel, Lauren and 

Dylan 

  

Triple Merits this week goes to: Emily, Isaac, Dillon, Luca and Olivia 

 
Team points – Chatsworth are still leading overall! 

Pupils have.. 

 Performed at Tibshelf Community School – Y5/6 Ali Baba and Bongo 

Bandits and Y3/4 Glint of Gold 

 Worked with Derbyshire Poet Laureate Matt Black  

 Participated with Partake in Egyptian and African Dance workshops. 

 Joined school council members form other cluster schools to celebrate 

the launch of the 5 Pits Partnership of Schools. 

 Had fun taking part in Dance festival, Handball, and World Book Day 

activities 

 Performed with Black Dyke Band 

Staff and School Leaders have… 

 Changed the style of Newsletters 

 Developed a new Website 

 Improved teaching and Learning in Reading and Geography  

 Received positive feedback and successful reports from Head Teachers 

and School Advisors. 

IT’S BEEN A FANTASTIC TERM …THANK YOU for your support helping your 

child/ren with all daily activities, Spellings, Homework, Reading. Thankyou for 

helping us and encouraging them to be Independent Successful Learners. 

 

 The following children 

selected a book of their choice 

as term winners! Tyler, Laila, 

Finley, Ann, Libby and Amy  

 

Read to 

Succeed 

 

 Fundraising  

 

Spring Term Review – April 2017 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

School Council  

Guatemala school children – 

£92 from book sales, once 

loved teddies and flag biscuits. 

£202 from sale of stationery 

and Red Nose Day events 

 

New school playground 

equipment £700   

 

Tuck Shop sales £861.30               

towards developing further our 

school playground. 

 

Y3/4 School Play £226 was 

raised on the night and will be 

used to support other 

productions. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good to be Green – Forest Schools 

 

 

 

    
 

 

 

 

If you have any concerns or worries about your child’s education or care and safety in school please speak to 

your child’s class teacher initially, or please find me around school. If I’m unavailable at a particular point in 

time, please direct concerns to Mr Flint or Mr Batchford.  

School doors are open from 8.40 am; and staff are available in classrooms if a quick chat will ease a concern. 

Teaching time begins at 9 am; children should be in classes at 8.50 am and after this time please arrange for an 

appointment to speak to the class teacher through Mrs Ward or Mrs Haresign in the office. Messages will be 

passed on – Staff will always call you back as soon as they are able to do so. 

Any concerns / queries, however small, are always better discussed so issues don’t escalate. 

Thanks for your continuing support as we move our school forward and aim to make your child’s time an enjoyable 

and skillful learning experience. 

 

 

Monday 1st May – May Day 

School is closed 

 

Y6 Statutory National Testing – 

Week of 8th May 

 

Friday 26th May-End of Half Term 

 
Last Inset Day – Friday 30th June 

(same as Tibshelf Infant School) 

 

2017-18 Derbyshire term dates 

http://www.townend.derbyshire.sc

h.uk/parents/key-info-

links/useful-information-and-

forms 

 

 Reading 

Care and Safety 

 

Next term 

 

Celebration assembly – Monday 24th April 9.15am (lasts about 45mins) 

You will receive a text message to invite you to this assembly if your child has been 

nominated to receive a Spring Term Award. Sorry we are unable to invite all parents. 

 

Grandparents/extended family are invited to join our children for Mad Hatters Tea 

Party – Friday 28th April – 2pm Year 3 / Year 4  

 

FSA meeting – Wednesday 26th April - All welcome to help plan our Spring Fayre 

 

What do you think? 
 

Please tell us what you thought 

about Spring term events at 

Town End Junior School 

 

Please use the website feedback 

page link below 

 
http://www.townend.derbyshire.sch.

uk/home/website-feedback-form 
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